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The University of Cambridge supports the comments made by UUK and Aon in the email from UUK of 10th September in relation to the Schedule of Contributions, Recovery Plan and Statement of Funding Principles for the 2020 valuation of the Universities Superannuation Scheme (USS) and has no further comments.
The University urges UUK and UCU to explore the mechanism (suggested by UCU JNC negotiators) to defer the inflation cap on new accrual with the expectation (especially if a more effective scheme design is delivered) that it can be removed permanently at the next valuation.  If achieved, this would have the effect of approximately halving the detriment in relation to Defined Benefit accrual to members for only an additional 0.3% on the contribution rate for the current valuation period.
The University’s position in relation to the overall valuation, as set out in its previous consultation responses and in the joint statement with Oxford University and Cambridge and Oxford UCU branches, remains unchanged.  In particular, the University considers that the problems are largely created by un unnecessarily conservative approach to risk taken by the USS Trustee which in turn is substantially driven by a regulatory and actuarial approach in the UK that is inappropriate for a scheme such as USS.
The response to the consultation has been considered and approved by the University Finance Committee and Council.

